MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, September 11, 2008

Courtyard by Marriott
Cromwell, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Donna Cathey, Henry Crawford, Danielle Forko, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis, Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Peggy Perillie, Julie Penry, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Patrick Mickens, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation


Brian Austin
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Vicki Blankenship
Alaska State Advisory Group

Robert Hindle
Court Support Services Division (Retired)

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Geralyn Laut
JJAC Consultant

Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services

Julia O’Leary
Court Support Services Division


Kelly Ouellette
JJAC Consultant


Dorinda Richetelli
Spectrum Associates Market Research Incorporated
(I) Minutes of the June 5, 2008 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 11:17 a.m. by Mr. Anthony Salius, JJAC chairperson.  The minutes of the June 5, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
(II) Presentation: 10th Annual National Leadership Conference, August 20-25, 2008
Ms. Geralyn Laut reported on her attendance at the 10th Annual National Leadership Conference held in Nashville, Tennessee from August 20-25, 2008.  This is the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention’s annual training on enforcing the underage drinking laws and about 2,100 people attended.  Ms. Laut explained that in her volunteer efforts for the Town of Glastonbury she has attended or presented at many of these national conferences.  She estimated that there were 25-30 persons from Connecticut at the event.  Highlights from the conference included keg registration prevention by police in Idaho, a media campaign directed to parents with a large state funding stream in Utah, and the slogan “Underage Drinking: Not a Minor Problem” from New York State.
(III) Report on the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking
The Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking met on August 26, 2008 to review the media messages proposed by our consultants from White Light Advertising.  Members gave consistent feedback and scheduled a second meeting for October 6 at 8:30 a.m.
(IV) Report on the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte very briefly spoke about the Subcommittee’s meeting to review DMC study results and initial thoughts on recommendations for action based on the study.
(V) Update on the “Effective Police Interactions with Youth” Patrol Officer Curriculum
Ms. LaMotte advised the JJAC that the DMC web site page (www.ctdmc.org) has been updated with a short video on the patrol officer curriculum to showcase this product for others in Connecticut and across the nation.  The curriculum will be updated with the new DMC study data.  Plans to train in the State of Maine in October and at the national DMC conference are in the works.
(VI) Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2007/2008
The JJAC unanimously approved the draft annual report as distributed.
(VII) Update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council
Judge Christine Keller gave a brief update on the JJPOCC.
(VIII) Other Business 
Members were advised about the agenda for the rest of the day.  The meeting adjourned for lunch with the Connecticut Juvenile Justice Alliance, an advocacy group.  Alliance members were invited to attend the presentation on DMC study results following lunch.

(IX) Presentation: Findings from Connecticut’s DMC Study (2005-2007)
Ms. Dorinda Richetelli, Vice President at Spectrum Associates Market Research Incorporated, made a PowerPoint presentation covering the Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) study methodology and the study findings for each decision point.  There was time for a short question and answer period.

(X) Presentation: SAG (State Advisory Group) Roles and Responsibilities: Training for Connecticut’s JJAC Members
The presenter for this section of the JJAC meeting was Ms. Vicki Blankenship, a consultant from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) who also has been a member of the Alaska State Advisory Group (SAG) since 1991, a Past Chair of her SAG and a Past Chair of the national Coalition for Juvenile Justice (CJJ).  She is also the Alaska Representative for the Federal Advisory Committee – Juvenile Justice (FACJJ) and serves on the FACJJ Executive Committee.  Ms. Blankenship traveled to Connecticut after the JJAC requested technical assistance from OJJDP for state advisory group training to enhance its capacity, effectiveness and prominence as a state advisory group.  Ms. Blankenship began her presentation with brief introductions which included members stating their name, their job and one thing others in the room may not know about them.  After introductions and review of the training objectives, Ms. Blankenship reviewed the membership elements and the roles and responsibilities of SAGs.  She shared how many states have legislative committees and how they work and the JJAC discussed different ways to keep SAG members informed on the laws affecting juveniles in Connecticut.  After discussing and sharing ideas about how other SAGs and states are doing regarding DMC and working with legislators, Ms. Blankenship divided the members into two smaller groups for an activity entitled “Thinking Outside of the Box.”  Members were asked to come up with one to two ways the Connecticut JJAC could be more visible and affective in these areas.  After each group completed their assignment, they reported back to the large group.  The presentation ended with an evaluation form and many thanks to Ms. Blankenship for her willingness to travel so far to share her experience and insights with Connecticut JJAC members.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:08 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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